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Meanings of the Season: Lent, Holy Week, and Easter 

Grace and peace to you from Pastor Rachel. 
 

The season of Lent began on Ash Wednesday, March 9. By the time you are reading 

this, that date may seem a somewhat distant memory. Easter Sunday falls this year 

on April 24, which is almost as late as Easter (a ñmoveable feastò) can be.  
 

Between Ash Wednesday and Easter Sunday, the Lenten season stretches for forty 

introspective days. During Lent, I am gathering on Wednesdays at 4:00 with people 

of our church for ñLearning Forgiveness.ò I encourage you to stick with this Adult 

Faith Formation series, or to add it to your seasonal spiritual practices.  
 

The Lenten liturgical paraments that drape the church in purple symbolize our human 

intention to return to God and seek the grace to change, as well as the kingship of 

Christ (purple is traditionally a royal color). Christ our King is neither a quaint 

figurehead nor a dictatorial monarch. Christ is the One of God who reigns in humble 

servanthood, calling all people from lives of shame and frenetic striving to lives 

remade by a deep and holy love that gives us purpose and peace.       
 

In Holy Week, which will begin on Palm Sunday, April 17, we will recall the distances and depths to which Jesus 

went in love for humankind. We will follow him triumphantly to Jerusalem, waving our palm fronds and shouting 

hosanna! We will be invited to give generously to One Great Hour of Sharing, so that lives might be saved and 

strengthened through the Presbyterian Hunger Program, Self-Development of People, and Presbyterian Disaster 

Assistance.  But we will also have to face the reality that Jesusô betrayers and destroyers waited for him even in the 

holiest of cities.  On Maundy Thursday, April 21, when we worship together at 7:00 p.m., there will be no 

denying that Jesus was a marked man, destined for execution by powerful people hell-bent on obliterating his 

gospel of justice, truthfulness, and mercy.  
 

By the time sun has risen on Easter Sunday morning, we will have reason to remember and believe that Christ is 

risen, too. Easter is the resurrection reality that I find it impossible to celebrate without having first faced the death-

dealing meanings of Holy Week. I know Iôll see many of you in church on Easter Sunday. Might I see you in 

worship, as well, on Maundy Thursday? Even though the deacons of our church will serve you supper between 

6:00 and 6:45, even though our Maundy Thursday worship will include exquisite choral music led by the 

choir and its Director, Elliot Jones, Holy Week is a ñtough sell.ò Holy Week asks us to do no less than confront 

evil and admit our complicity in it. But it also asks us to confront the God for whom even crucifiers are forgivable.  
 

Such is the God of Easter, who alone can take us from the night of despair to the morning of courage. On Easter 

Sunday morning, April 24, we will worship God at 8:00, celebrating the Sacrament of Holy Communion and 

singing joyful songs, followed by a time of special breakfast refreshments. At 10:00 on Easter, our worship 

will feature the Mountain Shadows choir and a gifted ensemble of guest musicians.  I look forward to greeting 

you and giving praise with you at one of these Easter worship services. 
 

Yours in the name of our crucified and risen Lord,  
 

 Past˛ʞ Raʫɯʮʕ 
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Notes from the Music Director  

Dear Mountain Shadows folks, 
 
Please accept my sincere thanks for your warm welcome. It is such an honor and pleasure to work 

with your fine choir. I thought that in this, my first contribution to The Oracle, I would provide you 

with some information about music planned for Holy Week.  Below I have provided brief 

descriptions of the works scheduled to be presented, followed by websites from which you can learn 

more if you wish. Please feel free to contact me with any questions, concerns or compliments!  

 

Elliot Jones 

Director of Music  

elliotj@email.arizona.edu  

Maundy Thursday, April 21, 2011 at 7:00pm  

The Reproaches   John Sanders (1933-2003)  

Ave verum     Edward Elgar (1857-1934) 

 

Dr. John Sanders served as organist and master of the choristers at Gloucester Cathedral 

and was an active conductor for such organizations as the Three Choirs Festival. Upon his retirement he turned 

his attention to composition, including a setting of The Reproaches which dates from 1993. The composer said 

that his twin influences in this piece were Allegriôs Miserere  and the music of the 16th century composer Carlo 

Gesualdo.  The latter is the clear source of the workôs intensely expressive dissonance. 

While Mozartôs setting of Ave verum corpus is more famous, Elgarôs is equally moving, a directly expressive 

reflection of his Catholic faith. It alternates unison singing with supple Victorian choral harmony.  

http://www.sanderssociety.org.uk  

http://www.elgar.org  

 

Easter Sunday, April 24, 2011 at 10:00am  

Choruses from Messiah (HWV 56)  G.F. Handel (1685-1759) 

Trio Sonata (HWV 388)   Handel 

 

Handelôs Messiah is divided into three parts. The first is the Christmas story, the second outlines Holy Week, and 

the third is a musical setting of the burial service. We will present two choruses from Part II on Easter Sunday, 

ñLift up your heads O ye gatesò and ñLet all the angels of God worship him.ò A string ensemble will assist, and also 

provide the prelude and postlude in a trio sonata by Handel. This follows the ñchurch sonataò form established by 

Arcangelo Corelli (1653-1713), with four movements in a pattern of slow-fast-slow-fast. 

http://gfhandel.org/messiah.htm  

Dr. Elliot Jones 
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Synod Report  
Highlights from March 2011 Meeting 

Synod Meeting Goes to Border 
Immigration issues ï particularly between Mexico and the U.S. ï were very much on the minds of 

commissioners to the March meeting of the Synod of the Southwest.  Traveling to Las Cruces by plane, bus, and/

or car, commissioners from the four Presbyteries gathered to make decisions on a variety of matters and to 

consider faithful responses to the immigration crisis in the U.S.  A highlight of the meeting was traveling to the 

Sunland Park area on the closing day of the meeting to join with Presbyterians on the Mexican side of the border/

fence for an outdoor worship service.  With Border Patrol vehicles spaced about 100 yards a part along the 10-

foot chain-link border fence as far as could be seen and on top of a nearby hill, the two groups heard a sermon by 

the Rev. Wayne Hawkins, new church development pastor of the Hispanic fellowship nesting in Las Cruces First.  

He preached in both English and Spanish. Hymns were sung together in English and Spanish.  When it came to 

the Sacrament of the Lord's Supper, the elements were served on each side of the fence by Presbyterian clergy of 

the U. S. and Mexico.  Although nothing could be passed through the fence, persons on each side of the fence 

were able to touch each other and greet one another along the fence, offering, "Peace of Christ/La Paz de 

Cristo).ò  Symbolically, a group of Presbyterians of the two countries joined together around the Table of Jesus 

Christ, through whom all are one.  With the city of El Paso in the background on the U.S. side and a Union 

Pacific freight train grinding to a halt close by, commissioners experienced the reality of the border.   

Synod adopts document suggesting a faithful response to the 

immigration crisis  

In response to a growing concern over attitudes toward immigration to the U.S., particularly toward Hispanics 

from Mexico and Latin America, commissioners to the March meeting of the Synod of the Southwest adopted a 

paper, "An Invitation to Respond in Faith," at its March meeting.  The full text in both Spanish and English is to 

be distributed to all congregations in the Synod once it is translated into Spanish.  Prepared by the Border 

Ministry Team of the Synod, the document encourages its presbyteries and congregations: 

§ ñTo enter a season of prayer for all those involved in, and affected by, our broken immigration system; 

§ To commit to the study of Scripture to seek guidance in responding in faith to the challenges of immigration; 

§ To read and reflect on policy statements of the PCUSA and other faith traditions in regards to immigration; 

§ To listen to the stories of a broad spectrum of those who are adversely affected by our broken immigration 

system; 

§ To seek to respond to root causes of immigration through our economic practices; 

§ To recognize that some among us, and many in immigrant communities, regardless of legal status, are living 

with heightened fear because of the increase in anti-immigrant laws; 

§ To make our voices known regarding the need for just immigration reform from a faith perspective by writing 

editorials to local papers and contacting our elected officials.ò 
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DEACONS 

Synod Report   (continued from page 3) 

Specific actions recommended by the document and adopted by commissioners, include: 

§ Encouraging ñall congregations to include prayers for a positive and faithful resolution to our broken immigration 

system in corporate worship, particularly throughout Lent;ò 

§ Providing ñtwo [full] tuition scholarships to each presbytery for the seminar óImmigration: A Faithful Responseô 

at Ghost Ranch, August 1-7, 2011;ò 

§ Inviting ñpastors of the Four-Synod Covenant (Southwest, Sun, Noroeste, and Israel), to submit sermons on the 

topic of immigration to be compiled into a synod resource to share with the larger church;ò 

§ Continuing ñto endorse and support Just Coffee/Caf® Justo as a partner in doing justice;ò 

§ Creating ñan immigration page on the Synod's website [synodsw.org] that will provide links to...information and 

additional immigration resources.ò   

(Produced by the Synod of the Southwest for reproduction and distribution in the Synod of the Southwest.                           

Ray Kersting, editor) 

One of the deacons' ministries is assisting in the reception after memorial 

services.  In the past we served the refreshments while the Fellowship Committee 

planned for and provided the food, under the faithful supervision of Ginger 

Stevenson and Nita Hiatt.  However, after the loss of Ginger, the Session 

appointed a task force, Kathy Rogers and Elizabeth Houle-Nelson, to restructure 

the Fellowship Committee.   The deacons are now responsible for planning and 

preparing the receptions as well as serving and clean-up after funerals or memorial services in our church. 

To simplify the options and make it possible for the deacons to carry out this mission, the deacons have an updated 

menu for receptions.  This includes a nominal charge depending on the choice of the family, ranging from $50 for 

cake or cookies and beverages, up to $150 to include veggie trays and sandwich makings.   The family may arrange 

and pay for a caterer with the deacons helping in the serving and clean-up.  Since our kitchen is designated by the 

health department as a warming kitchen only, all food must be prepared off-premises. 

As before, Pastor Rachel meets with the family to plan the memorial service and reception.   She informs the deacons 

who make the necessary food preparations, serve and clean-up.  In this way, we deacons can help care for grieving 

families and provide a setting for family and friends to meet together to remember the loved one.    

Karen Koopmans 
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Membership 

Evangelism & Communications   Our Calling and Our Commitment to Evangelism 

The Book of Order for the Presbyterian Church USA tells of The Commitment to 

Evangelism that infers the definition of evangelism as "telling the good news, being the 

good news, and doing the good news.ò  This month, we will focus on "telling the good 

news.ò 

The church is called to be Christ's faithful evangelist.  (1) going into the world, making 

disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the 

Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all he has commanded. ( Book of Order, G-3.0300c)  

All of us are called to proclaim the good news of Christ as Lord and Savior for all people. 

Though each person is at a different place on the journey of faith, all are asked to speak to 

their experience of Christ. Telling the good news means that you are called to share what 

you have seen, what you have heard, and what you have experienced on your journey of 

faith. In this most holy time, reach out to friends and neighbors with the good news and 

invite them to worship with us each Sunday.   Dan Linegar 

Facilities   Spring Cleaning Day 

It is that time again to turn out and clean up the church and spruce (pun intended) up the 

landscaping.  This year, it will be held on Thursday (not Friday as usual) April 7th 

from 9:00 am until we run out of projects or steam, whichever comes first. 

Join with your fellow (and lady) congregants for a day of getting to know one another 

better, serving the church and enjoying a day in the Arizona warmth.  We will be doing 

a little cleaning, painting, picking up trash and making Mountain Shadows a better place 

for worship. 

Questions, Dean Gibbs, 219-8419, pdgibbs@teleport.com. 

Memorial Garden and Columbarium Plans for Mountain Shadows 

There has been some planning and initial discussion of having a Memorial Garden 

and Columbarium added to the Mountain Shadows facilities.  For those not 

familiar with this, a Memorial Garden is a place to come to remember loved ones, 

with plaques honoring their memory.  A columbarium is a secure resting place for 

the cremains of loved ones.  Those who have been members at other churches (a 

significant number of our congregation) which had those opportunities are very 

supportive of making this happen here. 

Just to mention some of the benefits, there would be a permanent resting place at this church that we call home.  This 

would simplify arrangements in times of stress, in that all needs could be met here, in an environment with which we 

are familiar and with a pastor with whom we all find comfort.  This is also more fitting for those of faith than a public 

facility.  Not as spiritually important, but a factor to consider, is that this would be available for a lower cost than that 

of a secular funeral facility. 

If you have any thoughts or questions about the Memorial Garden and Columbarium possibility, please talk to Dean 

Gibbs, 219-8419, pdgibbs@teleport.com.  Dean Gibbs 
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Legacy Ministry   What is a Legacy? 

The Gifting and Stewardship Ministry Team again expresses its appreciation to the MSPC 

congregation for their continuing support. We understand some people still require an 

income source during retirement. For those of you who invest in CDôs, there is an attractive 

alternative that will also benefit MSPC. The Presbyterian Investment and Loan Program 

(PILP) manages the building loan for MSPC. Each year PILP sends MSPC a rebate check on 

our mortgage based upon investments made by organizations and individuals that have 

designated MSPC; in 2010 this rebate was over $1400.  Individuals or groups that invest 

with PILP and designate MPSC with their investment will help to maximize this rebate. 

While investment rates are not FDIC insured, they are currently more attractive than bank 

CD rates. PILP in turn uses these funds to support new and developing PCUSA churches 

worldwide. Check them out at http://pilp.pcusa.org/instruments.htm or contact our church 

treasurer David Raffety for more information.  David Raffety 

Gifting and Stewardship   Win-Win Financial Support 

A legacy is something that has come from an ancestor or predecessor.  It is what one 

generation passes on to the next, changing lives for years to come.  Mountain Shadows 

Presbyterian Church itself is a legacy ï a gift for each of us from the charter members and 

founders.  And, as each of us labors with Christôs love to build up this congregation and 

expand the mission of this church, we are building a legacy for those who will come after us.  

Mountain Shadows is a testament to the faith of our members.    

Planned Gifting Program 

Legacy Ministry is a planned gifting program for our congregation.  Legacy Ministry encourages members and friends 

to consider an over-and-above gift to the church from their accumulated assets.  These gifts are beyond annual 

offerings and debt-reduction giving.  Legacy Gifts are planned gifts to the church and are generally made from 

accumulated assets in a carefully considered manner and an amount that reflects long-term planning.  Legacy Gifts 

can take many forms but for most of us these gifts are bequests from our estates.   

Why have we established a planned gifting program at Mountain Shadows? 

Planned gifting is giving beyond our lifetimes -- it is extending stewardship beyond annual income to accumulated 

assets.  A planned gifting program helps members to make a spiritual statement from their wealth.  Legacy Ministry is 

more than a financial program ï it is about making a faith statement.  Legacy Ministry also expands the possibility for 

future mission and ministry at Mountain Shadows.   

To Learn More 

On Sunday, March 20th we celebrated Legacy Ministry Sunday.  On Monday, April 4 and Tuesday, April 5 members 

and friends of Mountain Shadows are gathering in small groups in homes to share the stories of the beginnings of our 

church and to learn more about Legacy Ministry.  

A Closing Thought 

ñDo not store up for yourselves treasures on earth, where moth and rust destroy, and where thieves break in 

and steal.  But store up for yourselves treasures in heaven, where moth and rust do not destroy, and where 

thieves do not break in and steal.  For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.ò  (Matthew 6:19 ï 

21) 

Good stewardship of our financial resources is an important part of our Christian faith journey.  Making the best use 

of the gifts we have been given is a lifelong process.   

Please attend one of the small group gatherings on April 4 and 5.   David Raffety 
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Missions   World Mission: Peru 

with partner churches and organizations in more than 100 countries and has appointed mission personnel to serve in 

more than 50 countries. World Mission's area offices are responsible for building and maintaining relationships with 

Presbyterian, Reformed and other churches around the world. 

Peru is the country the subcommittee will study during part of 2011. Peruôs rich and varied heritage includes the 

ancient Incan capital of Cuzco and the lost city of Machu Picchu. The country boasts spectacular scenery, including 

Lake Titicaca, the worldôs highest navigable lake. It is rich in copper, silver lead, zinc, oil, and gold. Despite this, 

Peruôs progress has been held back by corruption and the failure of government to deal with the social and economic 

inequality. 
 

In its recent past Peru has alternated between democracy and military dictatorship. Also, it is deeply divided 

politically and economically. A small elite of Spanish descent controls most of the wealth and political power, while 

indigenous Peruvians are largely excluded from both and make up many of the millions who live in poverty. 

The Presbyterian Church (USA) traces the beginning of its involvement in Peru to the early 1900ôs through 

Presbyterian mission efforts from Scotland and the United States. One of the partner churches in Peru is a union of 

these to early traditions and also the union of Mestizo and Amerindian Presbyterians. The PC (USA) has an addition 

partner with another church with a strong Reformed heritage, the Evangelical Church of Peru. 

Partners for Just Trade, a Presbyterian initiative grew from the Joining Hands Network. Ruth Farrell, Presbyterian 

mission co-worker, was instrumental in encouraging more than 200 artisans to form cooperatives and come together 

under the umbrella known as Bridge of Hope. We are fortunate to have Eleanor Geiger, who continues to be involved 

with Partners for Just Trade serving on our planning subcommittee.  There will be more information about Partners 

for Just Trade in the near future. 

As you know, students involved in Presbyterian Campus Ministry at the University of Arizona traveled La Oroya, 

Peru, March 12-20, 20ll. They spent time in that town known for being one of the most polluted towns in the world.  

In April, Presbyterian Campus Ministry representatives will share their experiences of working with the children in 

Peru with us at MSPC.   Many different examples of God leading us to serve the indigenous people of Peru are 

converging at this very moment. I am excited to play a small role in this convergence. If you have an interest in World 

Mission, I invite you to consider joining our planning subcommittee.   

Joyce Hopson 

A World Mission Subcommittee of the Mission and Outreach Ministry Team has been 

established to explore different avenues of global mission that the Mountain Shadowôs 

congregation might wish to study and become involved. . Members of the subcommittee are 

Irene Camp, Eleanor Geiger, and Jayne Raffety.  Joyce Hopson serves as moderator and Pastor 

Rachel attends as much as her busy schedule will allow. The Presbyterian Church (USA) works  

Missions 

WŜǿŜƭǊȅΣ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ ƎƻǳǊŘǎΣ ǉǳƛƭǘǎΣ ŀŦƎƘŀƴǎΣ ǿƻƻŘ ŎŀǊǾƛƴƎǎΣ ƘŀƴŘƳŀŘŜ ǎƻŀǇΣ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΣ ǎǘŀƛƴŜŘ 

ƎƭŀǎǎΣ ǇǳǊǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŜǿƴ ƛǘŜƳǎΣ ōƻƻƪǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǇƪƛƴ ƘƻƭŘŜǊǎΦ  {ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŬŜŘ Řƻƭƭ 

ƘƻǳǎŜΦ 

!Ǌǘǎ ϧ /ǊŀƊǎ {Ƙƻǿ 

{¦b5!¸Σ !twL[ мл¢I  

ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ wŀƳŀŘŀ 

ŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅŎƻƳŜōǳȅ 

http://gamc.pcusa.org/ministries/global/#index
http://gamc.pcusa.org/ministries/missionconnections/find-mission-worker-country/
http://gamc.pcusa.org/ministries/missionconnections/find-mission-worker-country/
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Worship & Music   The Sacrament of Communion 

Communion, also know as The Lordôs Supper or Eucharist, is celebrated at Mountain Shadows 

on the first Sunday of each month.  You may know that this sacrament is practiced in keeping 

with the Directory for Worship of the Presbyterian Church (USA) and as approved by MSPCôs 

Session.  The following notes are taken from What do Presbyterians believe about Communion, 

The Lordôs Feast.  Pick up a copy of the full document available in the church office. 

We are reminded that ñWe trust in God the Holy/ Spirité who...feeds us/ with the bread of life 

and  the cup of salvation.ò  It is God, in Jesus the Christ who offers the bread and the cup and bids us come.  Under 

the enabling power of the Holy Spirit the divine host is made present so that a bond of unity can exist among those 

present and those unseen. 

This meal is provided, not because we have earned the right to eat and drink with Jesus, but simply as an act of divine 

love.  For Presbyterians, this divinely initiated meal is one of two sacraments of the church, instituted by God and 

commended by Christ.  We follow the teachings of the early church when we affirm three primal material elements of 

lifeðwater, bread and wine (grape juice)ðas the primary symbols of offering life to God. 

Near the end of the article, Melva Wilson Costen addresses the wider meaning of Holy Communion (koinonia):  ñThe 

church rises from the Table and is sent by the power of the Holy Spirit to participate in Godôs mission to the world.ò  

She goes on to say ñwhen we limit our love, relationship, and concerns to those who assemble with us at the Table, we 

ófence the tableô so that it includes only the gathered community.  Thus we block from our vision those who do not 

gather physically at ñourò table so that we do not see the people of God everywhere.ò  We look forward to worship 

and communion next on April 3 starting at 10 a.m.   Dennis Nelson 

Personnel   Elliot Jones, D.M.A. 

Let me introduce our new Music Director, Dr. Elliot Jones.  Dr. Jones attended the Aspen 

Music School, received his Bachelor of Music degree from New York University in 1987, 

his Master of Music from Indiana University in 1993 and his Doctor of Musical Arts from 

the U of A last December. He has taught various classes for music majors and music 

minors at Wesley College, West Chester University and the U of A. At the age of 16, Dr. 

Jones began his varied church musician career as the organist with a small congregation in  

Nottingham, PA.  He has been the interim Director of Music at the Concord Presbyterian Church Wilmington, Dela-

ware and the Director of Music at the Asbury United Methodist Church Smyrna, Delaware.  Dr. Jones was on the fac-

ulty at Saint Andrews School, Wilmington Music School, Westchester University and Wesley College.  In 1996 he 

was selected for the prestigious National Association of Teachers of Singing (NATS) Intern Program at Ohio State 

University and in 1999  he conducted the Wesley College Chamber Choir in a service of evensong at The National 

Cathedral in Washington DC. While completing the requirements for his D.M.A. at the University of Arizona, Dr. 

Jones conducted concerts with the University Singers, Kantorei and Honor Choir. Please introduce yourself to Elliot 

after worship during fellowship.  Shawne Cryderman, PMT Moderator 

 

Hats on to Women Luncheon  
Sunday, April 3rd, will be your last chance to purchase tickets for the Annual Hats On to Women 
Luncheon to be held on Saturday, April 9, 2011, at the Oro Valley Marketplace Olive Garden 
beginning at 11:00 a.m.   You wonôt need to bring a thing with you ï just wear your finest or funniest 
hat and gloves!  The tickets will be $15.00 per person which includes the unlimited soup, salad, 
breadsticks , a beverage and the tip. Aloha Country Sounds and Friends will provide the entertainment 
prior to the luncheon.  A Silent Auction will be held with the proceeds going to English as a Second 
Language (ESL).  Should you have any questions , please see Sis Jones, Sharon Frisbey, Elizabeth 

Houle-Nelson or Kathy Rogers.  Kathy Rogers 
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WHEN: MAY 1 SUNDAY at 11: 15a.m. 

WHAT: ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC 

WHERE: ON THE PATIO 

You are invited to attend our annual church picnic, Sunday, May 1st immediately af-
ter worship service. 

The menus is a potluck with grilled meat and vegiburgers. 

A good will offering will be taken to off set the cost of grilled items and paper supplies. 

There will be a table on the patio for you to make your reservation for the picnic and to sign up for what dish you 
would like to bringing, The dates to sign up are APRIL 3, 10, 17.   It is important to sign up so we will know how 
many will be attending and how much to buy for grilling. 

This is our traditional time to say good-bye to our winter residents. The picnic has been scheduled a little later than 

usual as Easter came so late this year. We hope all of you will be able to attend!  Dennis Nelson 

A Word from the Food Bank Coordinator 
Thanks to all who donate food the first Sunday of the month and to all that help load it into my car.  

Ever wonder where the food goes after it leaves the church?  Much of the time it goes to Catalina 

Food Bank directly from my car.  Some months, Jonel and Frank Martinez deliver it all to the Tri-

Community Food Bank.  Other months I transfer it into my neighbors SUV and they deliver it to the 

Inter Faith Community Services Food Bank.  These good Catholic friends work at the food bank 

every Monday and are glad to help me out with delivery.  Each food bank has had a huge increase in 

those seeking assistance.  Some are former donors who never imagined they would need help.  

Thanks be to God that we are able to help those in need during these difficult days.  Martha Macrander 

Easter Lilies for the Sanctuary  
THANK YOU for the overwhelming response for EASTER LILIES, and therefore we will not be 

taking any additional orders.  The written dedications will be posted in Easter Sundayôs bulletin.  The 

plants may be taken after the Easter Service. 

Dear Friends at MSPC, 

You have no idea how much each of your well wishes and cards have meant to me over the past  

three weeks. Opening cheerful notes and cards every day is a highlight and buoys my resolve 

toward recovery from surgery. The smiles brought to my face are indeed food for strength, as is 

God's love as reflected from each of you! The card ministry is alive and thriving at MSPC! 

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts.  Linda & Dan Linegar 

Dear Prayers and Squares, 

Thank you Prayers and Squares Ministry Team for the beautiful purple quilt dedicated on Sunday, February 27 to my 

recuperation following surgery.  The springtime motif of flowers and butterflies and cross design remind me that 

Christ is my savior and spring is a time of renewal.  The quilt brings me comfort and bonds each prayer knot to re-

gaining good health.  Linda Linegar 

Dear Friends at MCPC and the Prayers & Squares Ministry, 

I would like to thank everyone for the cards, electronic cards, calls and emails and especially the 

Prayers & Squares Ministry for the Prayer Quilt.  Everything has truly brought me peace and 

comfort during this difficult time.  Thank you so much!  Stacy Rogers 



 

 Page 10 

  

¢ŀƛȊŞ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 

Sunday Evenings @ 5:00p.m. 
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May Oracle Articles  
Due 

April, 15, 2011 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS  

Monday ĕFriday  

8:30a.m. ĕ12:30p.m.  

t[9!{9 tw!¸ ChwΧΦ 
 

Gracie Green 

Linda Linegar 

McDee 

Madeline Bosmaôs Mother, Aurora Duran 

Marty Wurth 

Children of our church 

Your Session, working hard to lead & govern 

People of Japan 

All those (congregants, family  members and   

    friends) who are healing from surgeries,  

    struggling with colds, flu, injuries, infections,  

    surgeries and cancer 

Peace throughout the world (especially Lybia) 

Unspoken prayer concerns 

Erin Raffety and Evan Schneider would like to invite you to join the English Exchange 

Camp, to depart the States on June 29 and arrive Shanghai on June 30 in the afternoon.  

American and Chinese participants will share faith and ministry experiences with each 

other in a retreat format from July 3rd through July 12th.  Contact The Outreach 

Foundation at 800-791-5023 or www.theoutreachfoundation.org. 

Website News:  Freshly Posted Sermons! 
Pastor Rachel has recently mastered the fine art of uploading the texts of sermons to our church's 

website, mountainshadowschurch.org. Want to review the message Rachel preached on Sunday? 

Just log in, click on "sermons," select "sermons 2011," and download the sermon you wish to 

read. Watch for future additions and improvements to the recently resurrected MSPC website. 

Please note that the Thursday Bible Study for Women has been changed to 2PM.   We meet 

every Thursday in the church library and are using the Presbyterian Women's "Journeys 

Through Revelation" study.  See Judy Hans or Karen Koopmans for a study guide.  All are 

welcome anytime. 

 

 

 

Are you a winter visitor? Is it getting to be THAT 

TIME again?  Make sure you keep up on all the 

good news happening at Mountain Shadows while 

youôre gone!  Contact Stacy Rogers, the Office 

Manager, and let her know when you plan on 

leaving the Tucson area for the summer, and sheôll 

make sure you don'tô miss a thing! 
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April 2011 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fr i  Sat  

        1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

       

уΥлл!a 
Men's 
Fellowship 

уΥлл !a 

Women’s 
Wisdom 

уΥлл!a 
Men's Fellowship 

уΥлл !a 

Women’s 
Wisdom 

фΥол!a 

Practicing Peace 

ммΥол!a 

Hat on to 
Women Lunch 

млΥлл!a 

Worship       

ммΥмр!a 

Hospitality 

 

млΥлл!a 

Worship       

Ellen Dawson, 
PCM Director 
Preaches 

ммΥмр!a 

Hospitality 

!Ǌǘǎ ϧ /ǊŀƊǎ 
{Ƙƻǿ 

рΥллta   

Taizé 

млΥлл!a 

tŀƭƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

ммΥмр!a 

Hospitality 

нΥллta 

Eagle Court of 
Honor 

!ƭŜȄŀƴŘŜǊ 
hŘŜƴƪƛǊƪ 

уΥлл!a 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

фΥмр!a 

Refreshments 

млΥлл!a 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

ммΥмр!a 

Hospitality 

рΥллta   

Taizé 

мΥолta 

Membership 

пΥллta 

Adult Faith 
Foration 

сΥолta 

Write On 
Group 

мΥллta 

Prayers & 
Squares 

 

оΥллta 

Mission & 
Outreach 

 

фΥлл!a 

ESL 

пΥллta 

Learning 
Forgiveness 

фΥлл!a 

ESL 

пΥллta 

Stewardship 

пΥллta 

Learning 
Forgiveness 

фΥлл!a 

ESL 

пΥллta 

Learning 
Forgiveness 

фΥлл!a 

ESL 

 

фΥлл!a 

{twLbD 
²hwY t!w¢¸ 

нΥллta 

Women's  
Bible Study 

оΥолta 
Choir 
 

мΥллta 

Christian Ed 

нΥллta 

Women's  
Bible Study 

оΥллta 

Session 

оΥолta 
Choir 

сΥллta  

Supper 

тΥллta 

Worship 

нΥллta 

Women's  
Bible Study 

оΥолta 
Choir 

 

уΥлл!a 
Men's 
Fellowship 

уΥлл !a 

Women’s 
Wisdom 

фΥлл!a 

tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊȅ ŘŜ 
/Ǌƛǎǘƻ ƳŜŜǘǎ Ϫ 
{ǘΦ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ 
tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ 

уΥлл!a 
Men's 
Fellowship 

 

уΥлл !a 

Women’s 
Wisdom 

уΥлл!a 
Men's 
Fellowship 

 

уΥлл !a 

Women’s 
Wisdom 

млΥлл!a 

Deacons 

hCCL/9 
/[h{95 


